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Board of Trustees 
Joint Emergency Medical Service District 
201 East 6th Street   
Franklin, Ohio 45005 
 
 
We have reviewed the Report of Independent Auditors of the Joint Emergency Medical Service 
District, Warren County, prepared by Cassady Schiller & Associates Inc., for the audit period 
January 1, 2007 through December 31, 2008.  Based upon this review, we have accepted these 
reports in lieu of the audit required by Section 117.11, Revised Code.  The Auditor of State did not 
audit the accompanying financial statements and, accordingly, we are unable to express, and do 
not express an opinion on them. 
 
The financial statements in the attached report are presented in accordance with a regulatory basis 
of accounting prescribed or permitted by the Auditor of State.  Due to a February 2, 2005 
interpretation from the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), 
modifications were required to the Report of Independent Auditors on your financial statements.  
While the Auditor of State does not legally require your government to prepare financial 
statements pursuant to Generally Accepted Accounting Principles (GAAP), the AICPA 
interpretation requires auditors to formally acknowledge that you did not prepare your financial 
statements in accordance with GAAP.  The attached report includes an opinion relating to GAAP 
presentation and measurement requirements, but does not imply the statements are misstated under 
the non-GAAP regulatory basis.  The Report of Independent Auditors also includes an opinion on 
the financial statements using the regulatory format the Auditor of State permits.  
 
Our review was made in reference to the applicable sections of legislative criteria, as reflected by 
the Ohio Constitution, and the Revised Code, policies, procedures and guidelines of the Auditor of 
State, regulations and grant requirements.  The Joint Emergency Medical Service District is 
responsible for compliance with these laws and regulations. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mary Taylor, CPA 
Auditor of State 
 
May 10, 2010  
 



This Page is Intentionally Left Blank.



























 
 

 
 
                                

88 E. Broad St. / Fourth Floor / Columbus, OH 43215‐3506 
Telephone:  (614) 466‐4514          (800) 282‐0370          Fax:  (614) 466‐4490 

www.auditor.state.oh.us 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JOINT EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICE DISTRICT 
 
 

WARREN COUNTY 
 
 
 
 

CLERK’S CERTIFICATION 
This is a true and correct copy of the report which is required to be filed in the Office of the 
Auditor of State pursuant to Section 117.26, Revised Code, and which is filed in Columbus, Ohio. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

CLERK OF THE BUREAU 
 
CERTIFIED 
MAY 25, 2010 
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